

פרוטוקול ישיבת ועד בית הכנסת "עמק רפאים" כ"ז בסיון תשפ"א 6 ביוני 2011

נוכחים: מיכאל גיליס (יו"ר), יונתן פורת, ליילה קורן, נועם קום, אלכס פומסון, מרטי וייסברג
אורחים: שמואל קפוסטין, הרב שמואל גולדין

דיון על המשך המניין בדרך חברון

שמואל קפוסטין והרב שמואל גולדין הציגו את רצונם של כ-30 משפחות להמשיך את קיומו של המניין כשלוחה של קהילת "עמק רפאים". המנין נוצר בעקבות התפרצות מגפת הקורונה. במשך הזמן המנין התגבש. החברים נהנים מאופי התפילה המיוחדת. המשך קיומו של המניין יענה גם על רצונם של המתפללים בו להמשיך וגם על מצוקת המקום בבית הכנסת ברח' יעל. חברי המניין מאד רוצים להישאר חלק של הקהילה הרחבה. שייכות זאת תבוא לידי ביטוי בהשתתפות בפעילות חברתית, חינוכית ותרבותית של הקהילה ובפעילות כגון תמיכה בקרן הצדקה. החברים ימשיכו לשלם דמי חברות בקהילה. יקבלו את סמכות הוועד ואת הסמכות ההלכתית של הרב.

התברר שהכוונה היא לקיים תפילות רק בשבתות. בימי חול החברים ישתתפו בתפילות בתוך בית הכנסת.

אם המניין ימשיך להתקיים כשלוחה של הקהילה יצפו לתמיכת הקהילה במימון שכירת מקום קבוע למנין. יש ציפייה שהמניין יתפתח וכך יתווספו חברים נוספים לקהילה הרחבה.

בשאלות הועלו נקודות שונות. הכרה במנין כשלוחה עלולה להוות תקדים לאחרים ותגרום להתפוררות הקהילה. משמעות הדבר כשינוי באופייה של הקהילה מבית תפילה שמתכנסת בה קהילה לארגון גג קהילתי.

הוסכם שלפי התקנון, שינוי מהותי כזה, שאולי גורר בעקבותיו הוצאה כספית משמעותית דורש הצבעה באסיפת חברים.

הוחלט:

- שהוועד יקדיש להצעה דיון מעמיק בישיבתה הבאה.
- שבכל מקרה המניין ימשיך עד אחרי החגים בתמיכת הקהילה.
- הוועד יגבש עמדה שתוצג לפני אסיפת חברים.

היערכות בית הכנסת לאור ביטול נוהל "תו הירוק"

לאור החלטת משרד הבריאות לבטל את נוהל "תו הירוק" שנפסיק לדרוש רישום מראש לתפילות והתפילה בתוך בית הכנסת תהיה פתוחה לכול. חברים שאינם מרגישים בנוח עם המצב החדש יכולים

למצוא מקום ישיבה באחד החצרות של בית הכנסת. המתפללים בפנים צריכים להמשיך לעטות מסכות עד להודעה חדשה.

זמני תפילה בשבתות

לאור סיום המתקרב של משבר הקורונה התקיים דיון לגבי זמני תפילה בשבתות. רצוי להמשיך לקיים שני מניינים. יש דעות שונות בקהילה בנושא. יש 3 חלופות עקרוניות: א. להמשיך את המניינים בשעה 7.00 ובשעה 9.00. ב. להקדים את המיין הראשון ל6.30 ולקיים את המניין השני ב8.30. במקרה זה השיעור בדף יומי יתקיים אחרי המניין הראשון. 3. לחזור לתפילה בשעה 8.00. במקרה זה אין סיכוי רב לקיים מניין השכמה. צויין שהשעה 9.00 היא מאוחרת ולא נוחה לרבים, במיוחד עבור נשי הקהילה. חברי הוועד ישתדלו לשמוע את הדיעות של חברי הקהילה כדי לקבל החלטה בנושא.

ימים נוראים תשפ"ב

הוצע שוועדת בחירת בעלי תפילה של שנה שעברה תמשיך את עבודתה גם לימים הנוראים תשפ"א. יש לברר כמה מניינים יש לקיים לאור המשך הפעילות של המניין בדרך חברון. וועדת בחירת בעלי תפילה הוסמכה לפנות לחזן שהתפלל בשכר בשנה שעברה במידה שיש צורך בצעד הזה. הוחלט גם לא להעלות את דמי החבר לתשפ"ב.

Va'ad Minutes – Beit Knesset Emek Refaim 27 Sivan 5781, June 6, 2021

Present: Michael Gillis (chair), Yonatan Porath, Lila Korn, Noam Com, Alex Pomson, Marty Weisberg, Sam Kapustin (guest), Rabbi Shmuel Goldin (guest)

Discussion about continuing the Derekh Hevron minyan

Sam Kapustin and Rabbi Shmuel Goldin presented the wishes of about 30 families to continue the minyan as an extension of the Emek Refaim congregation. The Derekh Hevron minyan began after the COVID outbreak and solidified over time. Its members enjoy its special prayer style. Continuing it will meet both its participants needs and address the lack of sufficient space in Beit Knesset Yael. However, the members of this minyan very much want to consider themselves part of the wider community. This belonging will express itself in participation in social, educational and cultural events and in ongoing support of our Tzedakah Fund. Its members would continue paying dues to our kehillah. They ask for the va'ad and the Rabbi's approval.

The idea is for Shabbat services only. They want to continue *davening* in our shul on weekdays.

If they exist as an extension of our *kehillah*, they would ask for help in renting a place for the minyan. There is every expectation that the group will recruit new members, who would in effect support the larger community.

Various questions were raised. Recognition of this *minyan* as an extension might create a precedent for others and cause an overall splintering of the *kehillah*. What it all means is a change of the character of the *kehillah* from a synagogue to more of a communal umbrella organization.

It was agreed that, according to our *kehillah* rules (תקנון), a change of this substance, which might itself involve significant expenses, requires a vote of the *kehillah*.

Decided:

- The Va'ad will dedicate a fuller discussion to the matter at its next meeting.
- In any event, the Derekh Hevron minyan will continue until after the Holidays, with the support of our *kehillah*.
- The Va'ad will take a position to be presented to the next general membership meeting.

Preparations after cancellation of the "Tav HaYarok" regulations

In light of the Health Ministry's decision to cancel the "Tav HaYarok" rules, we are cancelling pre-registration of *tefillot*, and the Beit Knesset is open to all. Anyone who is not comfortable yet being indoors is free to find a spot in one of our two outdoor courtyards. People inside must continue wearing masks until further notice.

Shabbat Times

In light of the approaching end to the COVID crisis, we had a discussion of the Shabbat *minyan* times and decided to continue with two *minyanim* for now. There are obviously many opinions on this question. There are three primary options: (1) Continue with 7:00am and 9:00am *minyanim*. (2) Make them both a little earlier: 6:30am and 8:30am -- in which case the *Daf Yomi* class would begin after the first *minyan*. (3) Go back to one *tefillah* at 8:00am, with no "hashkamah" *minyan*. One opinion stated that 9:00am was late and inconvenient for many, especially the women in our *kehillah*. The Va'ad members want to hear your opinions before reaching a decision -- *so speak up*.

High Holidays 5782

It was suggested that last year's committee to choose *chazanim* continue their work. With the existence of the Derekh Hevron minyan, there is also a question of how many

minyanim need be organized. The *chazan*-choosing committee has been authorized to approach the one *chazan* who received compensation, should this prove necessary this year.

Lastly, it was decided not to raise dues for 5782.